
 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

May 10, 2024 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Bullhead City AZ 1 MG Reservoir Tank project in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Bullhead City, AZ, located at 

2355 Trane Road, Bullhead City, AZ, 86442.  

The funding would be used to construct a 1 MG reservoir tank using a pre-stressed concrete 

circular tank. The new well is expected to produce over 1,200 GPM, significantly contributing to 

the overall water supply in the area. It will also keep the water supply safe through storage 

solutions for clean water while also avoiding any contamination to the after supply. The project 

is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will ensure the long-term sustainability and 

security of the city's water resources. This critical infrastructure project is essential for enhancing 

the reliability and resilience of Bullhead City's water supply system and addressing the 

community's growing water needs. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely,  

  

Ruben Gallego 
MEMBER OF CONGRESS  

 


